
Troon CP School, New Road, Troon, TR14 9ED 

Email: secretary@troon. cornwall. sch. uk 

Web: www. troon. cornwall. sch. uk 

Tel: 01209 714289 

Dates for your Diary 
 Friday 6th July ~ Rainbow MAT Sports Awards 4 - 5pm 
Saturday 14th July ~ Troon Summer Festival  
Tuesday 10th July ~ Cornish Cream Tea Lunch 
Wednesday 18th & Thursday 19th ~ KS2 show performances 6. 00p. m 
Friday 20th July ~ Garden Party for Year 6 & Y6 Parents - 2pm 
Monday 23rd July ~ Leavers Disco 
Tuesday 24th July ~ Last day for children 
                                   Leaver’s Assembly 9.15a.m 

Lates 
This week’s lost learning is 4 hours & 9 Minutes !  
It is very disruptive for classes and staff when they are constantly interrupted by late arrivals.  
It also causes a lot of extra work for Mrs Moulton with ordering school lunches for late arrivals.  
If late you must sign your child in at the office and provide a reason for lateness.                                            
Thank you to those parents who consistently bring children to school on time - you are ensuring that 
your children get the best possible start to their day and have the best chance at making great progress. 

Cricket Club 
The after school cricket club on Wednesday evenings has now finished for KS2 however, there is a 
cricket club running at Troon Cricket Club every Thursday evening from 5.00– 6.00p.m starting from 
Thursday 28th June.   All KS2 children are welcome to attend.  
The session will be run by Mr Ian Williams and Mr Terry Carter who have been running our club at school 
so the children will know them well. 

Term Dates 2018/2019 

Inset Days:   4th/5th Sept, 20th Dec, 23rd April & 25th July  

Autumn Term    Spring Term    Summer Term 

First day of term 6th Sept  First day of term 7th Jan  First day 24th April 

Half term 22nd - 26th Oct  Half term 18th - 22nd February  Half term 27th - 31st May 

Term ends 19th Dec   Term ends 5th April   Term ends 24th July 

Head Lice 

There has been an outbreak of head lice in school. Please check your child’s hair and treat if            
necessary. Long hair should be tied back.  It is very important that we try to stop the spread of     
head lice as soon as possible. Bug Busting Kits are available from the office for 50p.  

Afterschool Clubs 

Just a reminder that the last week for ALL afterschool clubs will be W/B 9th July. 

Breakfast Club & Afterschool Childcare Bookings  
A polite reminder to parents that bookings should be made in advance for breakfast and after school club childcare. Book-
ings should also be paid for in advance. 
The school needs to be informed no later than 3.30p.m the day before a place is required. The clubs are getting quite busy 
so spaces are limited and it is vitally important that we know numbers so there is the right level of adult   supervi-
sion and the right amount of breakfast or snack available. Our terms and conditions are available on the school website 
along with our booking form.  
We do understand that there are occasional emergencies and we will obviously support families if and when these unfore-
seen situations arise.  
If less than 24 hours notice is given to cancel a booked place, parents will still be charged.  
Many thanks for your support with this matter. 

Nursery start date—September 2018 

Nursery children will be starting on Monday 10th September (slightly later than the rest of the school) to 
allow time for staff to complete home visits on the 6th and the 7th September. 



Sports Days 

Due to the fantastic weather we managed to hold our sports day 
for Foundation Stage, KS1 and KS2 last week.  

As usual our children were extremely good sports, supporting 
each other and cheering on their team mates in the lovely sun-
shine.  

Year 1:  Winning girl   -      Holly & Masie         

 Winning Boy   -     Ewan 

Year 2: Winning girl   -    Kitty 

             Winning Boy  -      Saul & Jacob 

KS2: The winning house was  Truro 

Many thanks to all parents, family and friends who attended both events and helped with the clearing up at the end 
of the day. 

Wind in the Willows 

Tickets for the end of year KS2 (Y3,4,5 and 6) performance will be available from Monday.  There will be no charge 
for the tickets and two per family will be issued initially. Any requests for extra tickets will be dealt with once  
everyone has their tickets. There will be a raffle at the event and a donation pot so please bring along some loose 
change. We are expecting all KS2 children to attend unless you inform us otherwise. 

The evening performances are not appropriate for very young children (below school age), however, there is a dress 
rehearsal on Wednesday 18th July from 9.15am if you wish to bring younger children. You do not need to pre order 
tickets for the morning performance . 

Please complete the slip below or write on the front of an envelope and send in to the office by Monday 16th 
July as spare tickets will be allocated after this date.  

———————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Wind in the Willows 

Name of child…………………………………………………………………………………………………………  Class………………………………………………………………. 

   

Wednesday 18th July  6-7pm No of tickets………………………..      Extra tickets if available ……………………………….. 

 

Thursday 19th July 6-7pm  No of tickets…………………………… Extra tickets if available ………………………………. 

Leavers Disco Tickets  
The Leavers Disco will take place on Monday 23rd July 6-7.30pm.  Tickets cost £2.00. The ticket price includes a 
party bag containing some sweets, a bag of crisps, a drink and entry to the raffle.  There will also be other food 
available :- Burgers £1.50, Hotdogs £1.00, Chips 50p but this needs to be  pre ordered and paid for before the 
night. (see slip below) This will mean that children do not need to bring any money on the night and we will know how 
much food to cook so it will reduce waste. 
Please complete the slip below or write on the front of an envelope and send the money in to the office.   

Tickets need to be bought in advance  - no later than Thursday 19th July please 

(THERE WILL BE NO TICKETS AVAILABLE ON THE DOOR) 
Only children who attend Troon School in Reception to Yr 6 are able to go to the disco.   
Parents are unable to stay at the disco, children will be closely supervised by Troon School staff.  
All children must be collected when they leave the disco. 

————————————————————————————————–————–—–————————————————–————— 
Ticket Booking 
Name of Child /ren__________________________________________________________________ 
Please could I have _______________________tickets.  I enclose £____________________________ 

Food Order      Tick food required:    Burger  £1.50    Hotdog    £1.00   Chips  50p   

Total amount enclosed for food £__________ 
Please ensure the money is in an envelope with child’s name & class.  

Urgent: Please do not leave children unattended before school in the playground. Adults should        
accompany their child/children until 8.45a.m when the doors open and a member of staff is on 
duty. Any child left unattended before that time will be taken into breakfast club and parents 
will be charged.  



Summer Festival  -  July 14th 2018 

Toiletry Tuesday & Jam Jar Friday!                                                                                                                              
It’s that time of year again when we ask for donations for the summer festival. Parents are  always so generous and 
we are very grateful for anything that you can spare.  

On Tuesday 10th July we are collecting any new, unwanted toiletries, jewellery and nearly new items  (no bric-a-brac 
please.) On Friday 13th  July we will be collecting filled jam jars and any  bottles for the tombola. Jars can be filled 
with anything that children would like to win  - small toys, marbles, sweets, lego, coins, hair accessories  - be crea-
tive!  

Raffle                                                                                                                 
Make sure you don't miss out on buying a raffle ticket which will be on sale from Monday 9th July  - £1 a strip. We 
have some amazing prizes including: Tickets from Newquay Zoo, Eden Project, Merlin Cinema. Fish & Chips voucher, 
£25 Trophy Textiles Voucher, St Austell Brewery Tour, Garden statues and much, much more! 

Cake                                                                                                                                                                                   
We will be collecting home made cakes for our cake stall on Friday 13th July. Last year we were amazed by the  
wonderful cakes that parents and grandparents donated and we are hoping that you will bake again for us this year. 
Many thanks for all your support. 

Choir                                                                                                                                                                                    
Our school choir will be singing at 12.30p.m followed by our TSGT winner Jade who will be performing her hula hoop 
act. 

Children’s Raffle and Tea treat Bun                                                                                                   
Every child will be given a  free raffle ticket to win a special prize. To be in with a chance of winning they must be 
at the festival in the playground at 2.00p.m! All Troon children will also be given a free tea treat bun—they must 
collect these in person by 12.30p.m.  



Staffing Update – June 2018 

It is that time of year when we are planning the organisation of our classes for next year. Sadly we will be 
saying goodbye to two members of staff at the end of this term.  Mrs Trathen will be leaving after being with 
us for twelve years as a highly valued teaching assistant. She has been a fantastic member of staff and has 
supported so many children and extra-curricular events during her time here. Mr Dunstan who has been our PE 
apprentice for the last year will also be leaving to further his education – he has made a fantastic contribution 
during his time with us – leading PE sessions and supporting after school clubs. I am sure you will join me in 
wishing both Mrs Trathen and Mr Dunstan all the very best for the future. 

We will be welcoming Mrs Williams as a new teaching assistant in September who brings with her many years 
of experience. We are also hoping to appoint another PE apprentice or PE TA in the near future as this has 
been a very successful role. 

Classes will be organised as follows: 

 
Miss N Buckland will start her new role as Family Liaison Officer supporting families in a variety of ways: im-
proving attendance; making referrals; signposting to external services; behaviour support; helping to break 
down any barriers to learning. 

Mrs H Moyle will continue to run before and after school club assisted by Miss A Medlyn. 

Our Midday Supervisors will be: Mrs S Woor, Mrs H Moyle, Mrs C Pellow and Mrs M Trengove.  

Miss Buckland will also support children at lunchtime when required. 

School Secretary: Mrs Mankee  

Office Support: Mrs Emery  

Site Manager/Cleaning staff: Mrs Chattaway & Mrs Hosking 

Class Number of children Class Teacher Support Staff 

Nursery 
Reception 

16 
23 

Miss S Johns Mrs J James 
Mrs J Richards 
Mrs J Rail 

Year 1 22 Miss C Kirby 
  

Miss C Pellow 
Miss G Hughes 

Year 2 15 Miss D Ashworth (Mon-Thurs) 
Mrs H Richards (Friday) 

Mrs E Mills 

Year 3 27 Mrs L Askew (Assistant Headteacher) Miss A Medlyn 
Mrs K Selby a.m 

Year 4 18 Miss R Gray 
Mrs J Rossignol 

Mrs H Moyle a.m 
Mrs K Selby p.m 

Year 5 24 Mr E Firth Mrs C Teague a.m 

Year 6 17 Miss C Brownlow Mrs S Williams 

CSIA Sports Awards 

Well done to all of the children who received a sport award at CSIA last night. You were a credit to the 
school. Also a huge well done to our very gifted and talented dancers: Isla (Y4), Isabel, Oscar, Kira, Lily (Y6)
who performed a brilliant routine in front of a very appreciative audience. A huge thank you to parents who 
ensured their children were there for the rehearsal  and who attended in the evening. It was a really lovely 
celebration. The awards were as follows: 

Year 3/4 Most Committed Student 

Rebecca - For her Netball performances. 

Piran - For his efforts in Swimming this year. 

Year 5/6 Most Committed Student 

Jack - For an improved attitude in sport this year. 

Lily - For her all round sports ability. 

50 Hours Volunteering  

Oscar (Y6) 

Sportsmanship Award   

George (Y6) 

Most Improved Award  

Troon Netball Team  

School Athlete of the Year 

Aalayah (Y5) 



Troon School’s Got Talent 

Well done to everyone who took part - it was a wonderful evening. The 

audience were so impressed with the        confidence and talent of all the 

performers who showcased such a wide range of talents.  

Everyone was fantastic and the judges  (Mrs Chattaway, Mrs Hosking ) 

found it very difficult to pick a winner.   

Everyone received a special certificate. 

First Place: Jade Skiller 

Jade our deserving winners will retain the TSGT trophy for a year and 

have the honour of performing (technology permitting!) at the Summer 

festival on the 15th July. You won’t want to miss it.  

 

 




